RPA 2000

ANALYSIS OF THE points claimed within THE RPA 2000 
RE-CERTIFICATION SCHEME WITH CONCLUSIONS FOR THE FUTURE
On behalf of the RPA 2000 Board, Mike Bone carried out an analysis of 50 recent RCS applications to determine those areas (RCS categories 1.1 to 1.5 and 2.1 to 2.11) under which RCS points had predominantly been claimed. The results and conclusions are summarised below.
The analysis

It had been expected that the RCS presented too many categories and that a number would be virtually unused. However, the analysis indicated that virtually all the categories were being used and in a reasonably uniform manner, the only exception was category 2.8, but even this had been used 8 times. 

Points to note from the analysis were:
· Categories 1.1 to 1.5 can be a cause of many points being deducted by the assessor. Too many applicants claimed too many unjustified points for a day’s training. As a very minimum, applicants need to provide a course programme to justify the points they are claiming and the points must relate specifically to relevant radiation protection training*.

· A number of candidates failed to include the recommended 25% extra points, meaning that additional evidence had to be unnecessarily requested*. 

· Some applicants self-censor their submission but others claim a huge number of points and leave the assessor to sort out how many are appropriate*. It was agreed that once assessors were satisfied that sufficient appropriate points had been demonstrated, the assessment could cease and the application approved; there was no need to continue to the bitter end of an excessive application! An unreasonably long application that demonstrates little critical judgement on the part of the applicant should be returned for further editing by the applicant. 

· To justify points claimed for acting as an RPA, some applicants had submitted pages of timesheet evidence whereas all that was needed was a summary of this evidence*.

* Guidance on these points would speed up the assessment process and save assessor time. 

Conclusions

The RPA 2000 Board has concluded that the RCS points system appeared to be working very well, that applicants seem to be gaining the necessary points without undue trouble (as is intended) and that, consequently, there is no need for any changes to the RCS for the present. It was decided that the RCS should remain unchanged for at least 2 years, thereby enabling all the initial holders of certificates to seek renewal before any changes are introduced. 

	A P Hudson
	

	Secretary to RPA 2000.
	27 November 2008.


